
 
District Councillor Monthly Report 

Lawford, Manningtree & Mistley 

January 2021 (02)  
 

Residents urged to follow new Lockdown Measures 

As a new national lockdown is called by the Prime Minister, residents and 

businesses in Tendring are being urged to follow the rules. 

On Monday 4th January new restrictions were announced across England with 

people told to stay at home except for a few permitted reasons. 

In summary people must only leave their home for specific purposes (such as getting 

food and medicine, medical treatment, or for work if they cannot reasonably work 

from home); can only exercise once daily, and only with one other person; and no 

household mixing except for support and childcare bubbles. 

If exercising people should stay locally to their village or town, while shielding 

resumes for the Clinically Extremely Vulnerable. Schools and colleges are closed, 

except for vulnerable or key worker children, and all non-essential retail, hospitality 

and leisure venues are closed except for takeaway, delivery or click-and-collect 

services. 

The full guidance can be read online at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/national-

lockdown-stay-at-home, and restrictions are expected to be in place until at least 

mid-February. 

With Tendring placed into Tier 4 of local Covid-19 measures last month, many of the 

restrictions were already in force in the district. 

There are no new significant changes to Tendring District Council (TDC) services, 

but updates can be found at www.tendringdc.gov.uk/coronavirus. 

Those who are shielding, or otherwise struggling to get supplies, can also call the 

Tendring Shield helpline on 01255 686700 for support. 

Neil Stock OBE, TDC Leader, said it was now more important than ever to follow the 

national restrictions. 

“I am not a fan of continued lockdowns or restrictions, which are damaging to 

people’s mental health and livelihoods – but we are now nearing, I hope, the final 

hurdle,” Cllr Stock said. 



“As the Prime Minister has said we now have a road map to the lifting of restrictions, 

thanks to the vaccination programme, and we need to tighten up on restrictions now 

to protect the NHS until we get to that point.” 

“So let’s do everything we can to reach that goal – stay at home, protect the NHS, 

save lives, and if you must go out then remember hands / face / space. Together – 

as a council, as a community, as a country – we can get through this.” 

The Chancellor has also announced this week a new package of business support 

grants, and TDC officers will be working through the details in the coming days to 

pass these to local businesses. 

Details of new business grants, which came into effect as a result of the move to Tier 

4 on Boxing Day, will go live this week; details can be found at 

www.tendringdc.gov.uk/coronavirus. 

The council realises how important these business support grants are, and the team 

is continuing to work hard to process all of the applications to all of the schemes as 

quickly as possible. 

 

 

 

Kind Regards 
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In an emergency which requires TDC’s assistance residents can contact the council’s Control Centre on 
01255 222022, available 24/7.   

General Information: If anyone witnesses any fly tipping occurring, please contact TDC’s Waste 
Management Team on 01255 686768. 


